
March 8, 1976 
 
Board met at town hall. 

 
All present. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance given. 

 
Minutes of last meet read to accepted. 
 
Geo. Vanderloop’s proposal to establish a Hydro- Garden Greenhouse complex on a five 

acre lot from Grossman was O.K.ed on a motion by Jerry 2nd Francis.  No permit issued 
at this time. 
 
Mr. Neil of Rieger Roadways then appeared. Issues raised at special meeting were 

discussed.  Drainage issues raised.  Preliminary plans approved.  Attorney Schmitz to 
draw up conditional use permit and land to be set.  Vote was Zweber, Wachter 2, Swedin 
opposed. 1 
 

Representative of Eureka Estates asked about maintaining & snowplowing on the roads 
in their development, also road surfacing.  Schmitz to be contacted and specs checked on 
as to bond reduction etc. 
 

Carl Nielsen presented some new ideas from the state on building requirements.  
 
Bills were ordered paid. 


